Minutes of condo board meeting – March 19, 2015
Executive session opened at 6:02 pm.

Discussion concerning duration of some delinquencies on the books – possibly from years ago – which could be purged from open accounts.  Two were noted as move-out fees unchanged from two years ago.  Also, deleting of very small (.06, $5) balances and focusing attention on larger amounts due was favored by board and passed unanimously.   Auditor has noted many old accounts carried on books; Board is asking Keith for help in locating old dates of entries on delinquency list.
Proposal was made to circulate “discussion emails” amongst board members only, asking president John to review and send select emails only to Keith.

Open session 6:30 pm began with Peter Valenti, condo Advisory Group representative, giving a presentation explaining the mission of the Group to keep everyone informed of current issues in Bulle Rock.  To this end, a meet-and-greet day is scheduled for April 12, at the residents’ club.  Issue of Zachman Way will be discussed at that time as well as a proposal to add a new entrance road connecting our community to Rt. 40.
Of concern to the Board is the “condo plat”, originally owned by Ryan Homes and ceded to condo association at some point in the past.  Of immediate concern is the decision by HOA that they own only the street itself, Secretariat Drive, and that all other condo property – parking lots, sidewalks – must be maintained by condo association.  Board would like to see the legal, written documentation for this decision.  Board would also like to be shown document requiring total HOA fees be paid all at once for all condo units each month and who signed the above documents as condo representatives.

Asking Keith to locate these documents.

Issue of sprinkler pipe repair discussed.  After Shelton Electric completes work in 200, another quote or remaining buildings will be obtained by Mary Lou’s contact.

Need to remind Keith about contacting Simplex-Grinnell regarding possibility of re-routing sprinkler pipes on 4th floors of Buildings 200, 201 and 203.

Regarding rug cleaning:  The Duraclean Company was voted unanimously to get the job of cleaning all our buildings.  They quoted a price of $160 per building. We will start at 207 end of street, doing 2 buildings at a time, as soon possible.   Keith please note.
From the repair list:

After several windstorms, board voted unanimously to have roofs inspected.  Asking Keith how often our roofs are regularly inspected and to set this up.

Discussed water damage on interior walls of building 204, possibly resulting from poor drainage behind building.  The problem is mentioned in the Reserve Study.  A hardscape expert may be needed to resolve issue.  John will ask his son to look at area and recommend a company. 
Damage to 2 window frames at 200 and 201 was mentioned.  White plastic material appears to be missing from both frames, and brown areas are showing.  No decision made at this time.

Board voted to move ahead on vent repairs for 4th floor units at owners’ expense.  A proposal from Ductz would cost $200 per unit including cost of lift rented for 1 day.   A letter would be sent to owners by Zalco, asking folks to sign up.  Keith will be consulted for input as well as for other possible contractors, if any. (Note: building 203, unit P on 4th floor is currently for sale and has damaged vent.  Could be flagged at settlement for repair).

Reminder to Keith to send out notices of vent repairs needed for floors 1-3.  Dot e-mailed list last week.

Board briefly discussed covenant violations and decided to defer any action until after sprinkler repairs and vent issues are resolved.  

Ted is still awaiting a quote from his insurance company for the condo association.  Quote is currently being developed.

Summary of actions for Keith:
-Add a date column to the delinquency list that shows when the delinquency first occurs.

-Find the written documents that mandate condo property maintenance responsibility and Marquis Downs paying 100% of HOA fees to the HOA.

-Contact Simplex-Grinnell to request a determination if the sprinkler pipes in the three buildings can be rerouted to the same configuration as the other buildings.
-Contact Duraclean to initiate carpet cleaning.

-Roof inspection.

-Vent repair issue.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Submitted by Dorothy Reilly

